
  

     
Please note that the Township Office will be 
closed Friday April 7th and Monday April 10th   
for the Easter Holiday. 

 
SECOND INTERIM INSTALLMENT OF TAXES 
The second interim installment of taxes is due 
May 25th, 2023.   
 

HOLIDAY GARBAGE 
Garbage and recycling collection will be delayed 
one day as a result of the Easter Holiday.   
 

RECYCLING CART COLLECTION 
Please have your cart out by 7:30 a.m. Your 
recycling will be picked up every two weeks.  
April 14, and 27. 

 
NOTICE: 
All dogs in Prince Township must be 
licensed. 
Dog Licenses were due March 1st, 2023.  
The cost is $7.50 for spayed or neutered dogs 
or $15.00 otherwise, plus a $15.00 penalty per 
dog applied to the cost of the license.  Please 
bring in confirmation of last rabies shot date 
to the Township Office or call 705-779-2992 or 
email deputyclerk@twp.prince.on.ca .  
 

If you no longer have your dog, please 
contact the office. 
 

 
 

May this Easter bring you all 
together for a great celebration 
filled with lots of joy, happiness 

and of course chocolate! 
 

 

 

NOTICE TO TRUCKERS  
HALF LOAD RESTRICTIONS 
 
Half load restrictions on all municipal 
roads are in effect until further notice.   
 
Any inquiries may be directed to the 
Road Superintendent, at (705) 779-
2992.   

 

 

 

 
 

 
We would like to welcome Jasmine Bryson as 
our new Community Emergency Management 
Coordinator (CEMC). 
 
An Emergency Management Coordinator is 
responsible for technical and administrative 
duties that help with Emergency Management 
Programs.  

 
APRIL 1st - BURNING PERMITS 
 
Anyone wishing to burn, must purchase a 
burning permit. Please fill out the form on our 
website. 
(www.princetownship.ca/uploads/3/9/8/6/39869
797/fire.pdf ) and email it to 

deputyclerk@twp.prince.on.ca.  You only need 

to submit the front page.  You can send your 
payment by cheque or by EFT to the above 
email.  Use firepermit as the answer to the 
security question. If cash is preferred, drop the 
completed form and money in the black locked 
mailbox on the wall to the right of the entrance 
door.   
Note: the fee is $20 for the season.  
 

Please monitor the Prince Twp. Fire 
Department Facebook page, for updates to 
the possibility of a fire ban. Due to limited 
resources. 
 

Remember burning without a permit, will 
result in a fine. 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
April 2023 

 

If you would like to have your 
newsletter emailed to you every 
month, please email  
deputyclerk@twp.prince.on.ca   
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NATIONAL VOLUNTEER WEEK 

April 16 to 22, 2023 

 
 

 
 

Volunteering Weaves us Together 

Let’s celebrate our individual and collective 
actions in creating a strong, interconnected, 
and vibrant community! Volunteering 
weaves us together, strengthening the fabric 
of our community by sharing our time, 
talent, and energy to support one another. 

 

The National Volunteer Week theme for 2023 is 
Volunteering Weaves Us Together. This reveals 
the importance of volunteering to the strength 

and vibrancy of our communities 
through the interconnected actions we 
take to support one another. These 
diverse forms of sharing our time, 
talent and energy strengthen the fabric 
of our community. 

 
Through volunteering we experience 
our interconnectedness, making our 
lives more meaningful. Getting involved 
in various ways, we find friendship, 
develop trust, and link our 
relationships. Threading these 
connections, we come to belong as we 
contribute towards the same goals. 

 
Like each individual thread makes 
weaving stronger, every volunteer’s 
experience, perspective, and abilities 
add to our collective resilience. Woven 
together from coast to coast to coast, 
volunteering reinforces our ability to 
grow, thrive, and create change within 
our community, province, and country. 

 
Knowing our volunteer contributions 
are valued and meaningful creates a 
greater sense of purpose and 
dedication. From helping build a home, 
cleaning up a park, or coaching a 
sports team to cooking for an ill friend, 
checking in on a neighbour, or helping 
a stranger cross the street, each action 
we take impacts our community’s 
overall wellness, now and for future 
generations. 

 
During National Volunteer Week 2023, 
we celebrate our collective impact: 

through our kindness, generosity and 
commitment to volunteering, we weave our lives 
together. 

 

A big thank you to all our  
Prince Twp. volunteers.   

Always needed and forever 
appreciated. 

 

                                                                                                   

JOB OPPORTUNITY 

 
ROADS LABOURER 
The Township of Prince is looking for 
someone to fill the position of Roads 
Labourer. 
 
The Roads Labourer is responsible for 
assisting in all aspects of road construction 
and maintenance, ground keeping, 
brushing, flagging and other duties, as 
assigned.  This is a seasonal position, from 
May 1st to October 31st, annually, with the 
possibility of some hours during the lay-off 
period. 
 
Regular hours would be approximately 40 
hours/week. 
 
Full job description is available upon 
request, at the Township Office.  
Applications will be accepted until April 14, 
2023 at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Apply to: Township of Prince, 3042 Second 
Line West, Prince Township, ON    P6A 6K4 
or email at: clerk@twp.prince.on.ca 
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SUMMER STUDENT 
EMPLOYMENT 
 
 

PRINCE TOWNSHIP ROADS STUDENT 
EMPLOYMENT 
Applications are being accepted for summer 
students, pending funding approval.   
Please drop a resume off at the Municipal 
Office, 3042 Second Line West, Prince 
Township, ON  P6A 6K4 or email 
clerk@twp.prince.on.ca  

 
HERITAGE COMMITTEE / MUSEUM 
BOARD SUMMER JOB We are now 
accepting applications for summer employment. 
Those who will be attending college or 
university in September are eligible to apply. 
Resumes can be dropped off at the Prince 
Municipal Office at 3042 Second Line West, 
Prince Township, On P6A 61(4 or email 
mchristenson@princetwp.ca 
 

 
 
LIBRARY STUDENT EMPLOYMENT  
The library is now accepting resumes  
from students for the position of summer 
student librarian.  The position, sponsored by 
the Friends of the Prince Township Library, is 
conditional of the Friends’ receipt of funding  
under the federal government’s Canada 
Summer Jobs Program.   

Submit a resume to Rita Wagner at the 
Prince Township Public Library, 3042 
Second Line West, Prince Twp., ON  
P6A 6K4 or e-mail  
ptpl@twp.prince.on.ca   
For further information, call the library 
at (705)779-3653 ext. 5  
 
EARLYON CHILD & FAMILY 
CENTRE STUDENT EMPLOYMENT 
Applications are currently being 
accepted for summer employment, 
pending approval from Human 
Resources Development Canada.  
College or University students who are 
returning to school in the fall are 
eligible.  
Submit resume to Kate Parniak, 
Program Manager, 3042 Second Line 
West, Prince Township, ON   P6A 6K4 
or email kparniak@twp.prince.on.ca  
 
To be eligible for all summer job 
positions, youths must: 

• be between 15 and 30 years of 
age at the start of the 
employment 

• be a Canadian citizen, 
permanent resident, or person 
to whom refugee protection has 
been conferred under the 
Immigration and Refugee 
Protection Act for the duration 
of the employment, and 

• have a valid Social Insurance 
Number at the start of 
employment and be legally 
entitled to work in Canada 
accordance with relevant 
provincial or territorial 
legislation and regulations. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you have any questions, comments, or 
concerns, please contact the Municipal Office, 
or any member of Council: 
  
Mayor   
Enzo Palumbo     (705)779-2992 ext.3 
epalumbo@princetwp.ca  
 
Councillors   
Eugene Caputo            (705)542-5324 
ecaputo@princetwp.ca   
                 
Melanie Mick              (705)255-7895                              
mmick@princetwp.ca  
 
Margaret Christenson   (705)779-3996 
mchristenson@princetwp.ca 
 
Jane Weir                     (705)257-7926 
jweir@princetwp.ca   
 

 
 
ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER 
Barbie Rudnicki            (705)255-0419 
 

COUNCIL MEETING 
SCHEDULE 

 
Regular Council Meetings 

and Planning Matters 
Tuesday April 11th, 2023 

6:45 p.m. 
 

Agendas are posted on the website, 
the day before the meeting.  If you 

require a copy, please call ahead so it 
can be printed for pickup on Monday. 

A fee of $0.25/page applies. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
 
LIBRARY BOARD MEETING: This was held on 

Thursday March 30, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. in the 

library. 

LIBRARY STUDENT EMPLOYMENT: The 

Library is now accepting resumes from students 

for the position of summer student librarian. The 

position, sponsored by the Friends of the Prince 

Township library is conditional of the Friends’ 

receipt of funding under the federal 

government’s Canada Summer Jobs Program. 

Submit a resume to Rita Wagner at the Prince 

Township Public Library, 3042 Second Line W. 

For more information, call the library at 705-779-

2992 ext. 5 or e-mail us 

atptpl@twp.prince.on.ca. 

We are a VOLUNTEER library. Please call 

ahead 705-779-2992 ext. 5 leave amessage, as 

they could be out of the room. 

APRIL HOURS: *** Some are new/changed*** 

MON: 10:00 -NOON and 1:00 – 3:00 

TUES: 2:00 – 4:00 

***WED: 10:00-NOON      1:00- 2:30 

THURS: 1:00 p.m. 3 p.m. 

1:00- 6:30 ***APRIL 27*** 

FRI: 10:00 – NOON and 2:00 – 4:00 

***SATURDAY: 10:00 – 1:00 p.m. *** if EarlyOn 

is open 

BOOK CLUB: We meet on the third Wednesday 

of the month at 1:00 p.m. in the library. 

 

 

April 19 Miss Benson’s Beetle by 

Rachel Joyce; May 17 The Spoon 

Stealer by 

Lesley Crewe; June 21 The Ship Who 

Sang by Anne McAffrey. You may join 

us anytime. 

RECOMMENDED BOOKS: These are 

from our McNaughton selection, but 

there are some excellent large print on 

the bookcase and “new to us” on the 

brown table or the revolving stand. 

GOOD DOG, BAD COP A K9 novel by 

David Rosenfelt. The K Team enjoys 

investigating cold cases and Corey 

Douglas knows which one to look into 

next. 

Three suspicious deaths with no 

suspects, a murder- suicide committed 

by his former mentor Jimmy Dietrich… 

LOYALTY by Lisa Scottoline. This 

novel is set on the island of Sicily 

during the rise of the Mafia. “Loyalty 

can save a soul-or destroy one.” 

BURNER A Gray Man novel by Mark 

Greaney. Court Gentry is sent on a 

mission by a person he doesn’t trust, to 

snatch a target he can’t stand… 

THE FAMILY GAME by Catherine 

Steadman. One woman is about to find 

out if she has what it takes to join her 

husband’s family. This might be a 

game to the 

Holbeck family but to Harriet, losing 

might be the death of her. 

 

ONGOING BOOK SALE IN THE LIBRARY 

DURING LIBRARY HOURS. 

DROP OFF BOX: Please put your items in a 

tied plastic bag. 

We will be closed Easter weekend. Have a 
Happy Easter 

 
 

 

 

 

PRINCE WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

The next meeting, Monday April 17, 2023 will be 

held in the library starting at 11:00 a.m. bring 

your own lunch. This will be an Annual General 

Meeting and a regular monthly meeting. 

The May 15, 2023 meeting will be hosted by 

Sandra Marshall and the program will be Brain 

Exercises. Come out and join us for a fun 

afternoon starting at 1:00 p.m. in the library. 

 

 



 
 

Prince Township EarlyON Child and Family 
Centre is open for in-person programming! All 
program and event information can be found 
at www.keyon.ca as well as on our Facebook 
page. Please call 705-779-3627 for more 
information. 
  
Monday           9:00am –   2:00pm 
Tuesday          9:00am – 12:00pm 
Wednesday     9:00am –   2:00pm 
Thursday         2:00pm –   7:00pm 
Friday              9:00am –   2:00pm 
 
Find us on Facebook: EarlyOn Child and Family 
Centre Prince, SSM & Sault North 
 

 

 
 

 
PRINCE TOWNSHIP BUILDING 
PERMITS 
 
All permit applications are handled by the City of 
Sault Ste. Marie Building Dept. Civic Centre, 
Level 5, 99 Foster Drive,  
Sault Ste Marie, ON   P6A 5X6 

 

 Building Permits 

Permits ensure that construction within 
the municipality meets with standards 
set out in the Ontario Building Code. 
No matter what the specific project 
may be, the enforcement of codes is 
carried out to protect public health, 
safety, and welfare. Compliance with 
municipal by-laws such as the Zoning 
By-law is also evaluated during the 
review process. 
 
Building permits are typically 
required for the following: 

• New buildings 
• Additions 
• Renovations or alterations 
• Demolitions 
• Prefabricated structures 
• HVAC systems (heating, 

ventilation, air conditioning) 
• Miscellaneous for residential 

(pools, fireplaces, decks, 
fences, etc.) 

• Temporary buildings 
• Installing new windows and 

exterior doors 
• Installing new shingles or metal 

roofing 
• Installing new cladding (siding, 

stucco, etc.) 

To be sure, contact the Building 
Division at  
705-759-5398 or email 
building@cityssm.on.ca, describe the 
work to be done and investigate what 
the requirements are. 
If your questions cannot be answered 
over the phone or email, you can show 
your proposal to the Building Division 

staff at the Civic Centre - Level 5. They are 
always ready and willing to help! 

 
Report Speeding 

 
Online reporting with eth OPP can be done by 
going to oop.ca on the internet and choosing the 
link “Report online”.  The link is in the top right 
corner of the main page.  It 
is also listed under “Popular” on the main page.  
There are step by step instructions on how to 
complete the online reporting.  This tool allows 
people to report minor occurrences such as 
thefts, mischiefs, lost property and driving 
complaints that occurred in areas where the 
OPP police. 
 
If they are not comfortable with the online 
reporting system, our non-emergency line is 
available to report any non-emergent incident.  
1-888-310-1122.   
 
For all emergencies, please still contact 911 
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Follow Prince Twp Recreation Committee on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/princereccommittee to stay up to 
date on all activities happening in our community. 

 
 

Monday, April 3 from 6-7pm: Easter Cookie Decorating  
 
Thursday April 6 at 7:30 pm: Pound Workout 
 
Tuesday April 11 and 25 at 7 pm: Neurographic Art 
 
Saturday May 13 at 10-1 pm: Mother’s Day Tea and Vendor Show 
 
Wednesdays at 2:15 pm: Paul in the Hall Kettlebell Workout 
 
Wednesdays at 11 am: Women’s Fitness with Carol 
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